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Dawpool C.E (Aided) Primary School 
 

. . . Growing the Fruit of the Spirit 
 

‘The Fruit of the Spirit is Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Generosity, Faithfulness, Gentleness & Self Control ’ 
(Galatians 5:22-23) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
3rd September 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to the new school year. It was lovely to see everyone arriving at school this week. A special 
welcome to all of the new families and children starting school this year. Next Friday, we will publish the first 
issue of the Dawpool News with lots of information about the term ahead. In the meantime, I write in light of 
changes made to national policies on self-isolation and to provide information on how COVID-19 will be 
managed in school this term.  
 
As we return to school, the government no longer recommend that it is necessary to keep children in 
consistent groups or ‘bubbles’. This means that assemblies can resume, and we no longer need to stagger 
start and finish times or avoid mixing at lunch or playtimes. A copy of the school’s risk assessment is available 
on our website together with the school's contingency plan, which covers the possibility that it may become 
necessary to reintroduce ‘bubbles’ for a temporary period, to reduce mixing between groups. We will of  
course inform parents if the contingency plan needs to be implemented. 
 
PE TIMETABLE 
 
The children will have PE lessons on the following days: 
 
Foundation 1: Tuesday 
Foundation 2: Monday 
Year 1: Thursday 
Year 2: Tuesday 
Year 3: Thursday 
Year 4: Monday 
Year 5: Tuesday 
Year 6: Wednesday 
 
Children may come to school on their PE day wearing their PE kit: 
 

•        Navy shorts or skorts 
•        White t-shirt (with or without school logo) 
•        Plain navy tracksuit (in colder weather) 
•        Trainers 
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Children should not wear ‘own clothes’ or football kits on their PE day. It is important that all pupils adhere 
to the items of PE uniform listed above. 
 
If the children are using the forest school area, they will wear school uniform. Parents will be informed when 
forest school activities are taking place as the children will need to bring a pair of wellies or sturdy shoes and 
a waterproof coat. 
 
CHANGES TO NATIONAL SELF-ISOLATION GUIDANCE 
 
From 16 August, the Government has said that people aged under 18 years and 6 months or adults who are 
fully vaccinated will no longer be legally required to isolate if they are a close contact of someone with COVID-
19. Instead, such people will be advised to get a PCR test unless they have had a positive PCR test in the 
previous 90 days.  
 
Regardless of age or vaccination status, anyone who develops any of the three main COVID-19 symptoms 
(see below) must get a PCR test as soon as possible and isolate until the result is available. People who get 
a positive PCR test must continue to isolate as usual.  
 
You can take a PCR test at one of the Wirral testing centres in Birkenhead, Bebington, Liscard and Heswall 
or request one to be delivered to your home Get a free PCR test to check if you have coronavirus (COVID-
19) - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 
 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 
 
What should I do if my child develops COVID-19 symptoms? 
 
The main symptoms of COVID-19 are: 
new continuous cough and/or 
fever (temperature of 37.8°C or higher) 
loss of or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia) 
 
If your child develops any of these symptoms, you must arrange for them to have a PCR test as soon as 
possible. A PCR test can be arranged via NHS UK (www.nhs.uk) or by contacting NHS 119 via telephone if 
you do not have internet access.  
Your child should self-isolate immediately and they should not attend school.  
Please contact the school by phone to inform us your child has COVID-19 symptoms and you are awaiting a 
COVID-19 test.  
 
What should I do if my child has COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test? 
 
Anyone with COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test should self-isolate until the latest of:  

• 10 days after the onset of their symptoms, or 

• 10 days after their test day if they are asymptomatic 
 
Self-isolation means your child should not go to school, attend any out of school activities or visit a friend’s 
house. They should not visit any public places, use public transport or go out to exercise. You should not 
have vistors into the home except for those providing essential care.  
 
Please contact the school by phone and inform us your child has COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test. It is 
really important you let us know if your child has confirmed COVID-19 so we can monitor the number of 
children with COVID-19 across the school.   
 
 
 
What should I do if my child is a contact of someone with COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test? 

https://www.wirral.gov.uk/covid-19-testing/covid-19-testing-people-who-have-symptoms
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
file:///C:/Users/rutterg/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/BKJF1N15/Get%20a%20free%20PCR%20test%20to%20check%20if%20you%20have%20coronavirus%20(COVID-19)%20-%20GOV.UK%20(www.gov.uk)
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If your child is aged under 18 years and 6 months and does not have any symptoms of COVID-19 (high 
temperature, new continuous cough, loss of or change in, normal sense of taste or smell) they do not have 
to self-isolate as a contact of COVID-19. They are advised to have a PCR test unless they have had a positive 
PCR test in the last 90 days. Children aged 5 and under are not advised to take a PCR test unless the 
confirmed case is someone in their own household. 
 
What should I do if my child has a positive result on a lateral flow device test? 
If your child has a positive result on a lateral flow device test, they should self-isolate immediately and you 
should arrange a PCR test as soon as possible. Other members of the household do not need to self-isolate 
whilst you await the PCR test result if they do not have symptoms and are aged under 18 years and 6 months 
or are fully vaccinated. 
 
What should I do if my child is unwell with signs of an infection but does not have symptoms of 
COVID-19 
 
Your child should not attend school if they are unwell. If concerned you should seek advice from your GP or 
Pharmacist, they will be able to advise you how long your child should stay off school. Otherwise, we would 
recommend exclusion for 48 hours or until the child is symptom free, whichever is longer. We are not currently 
advising that preschool children get a PCR test if they do not have the three main symptoms of COVID-19. 
 

 
 
We hope that with everyone’s continued vigilance and support, school will run smoothly during the autumn 
and winter months. We look forward to sharing more information about the term ahead next week.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
David Burrows 
Headteacher   
 
 

ACCESSING COVID-19 TESTING IN WIRRAL  
 
PCR tests can be booked at any of the DHSC run sites that operate Monday – Sunday 8am – 8pm. 
To find your nearest PCR testing centre in Wirral visit: www.wirral.gov.uk/test 
 
Details of how to access local testing can be found at: www.wirral.gov.uk/test  
 
PCR tests for home delivery can also be ordered by calling 119.   

 


